
Sent: Monday, April 8, 2024 5:19 PM 
To: Business Licence <business.licence@brent.gov.uk> 

 
The planning department objects to the licence as the operator of the premises appears to be 
incapable of complying with planning rules – he has erected canopy extensions without planning 
permission despite being told that permission is required. He has not demolished them yet. 
Furthermore, it seems that the premises is being used as a shisha lounge/late night entertainment 
without planning permission.  
 
We have also received reports that he is operating in breach of the operating hours set out in the 
planning permission for the use of the premises as a café which does not permit to operate after 
midnight.  
 
Kind regards,  

 
Principal Planning Enforcement Officer  
Regeneration and Environment  
Brent Council  

 


